ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL
Temporary Traffic Lights at Exceat Bridge

Please see below for text from an email I have received this morning from East Sussex County Council. 

I am aware of the current delays being experienced on the A259 and traffic backing up from Exceat Bridge and I wanted to let you know that we have agreed with South East Water to jointly fund temporary traffic signals on the bridge for the remainder of the duration of the water main replacement works in Alfriston. We hope to have the lights installed in the next few days.
 
Whilst the official diversion route for the duration of these works is via the A27 and the A26, it does seem that many people have chosen to ignore that and are using Jevington and Litlington as short cuts, resulting in lengthy queues westbound.
 
We have therefore agreed with SE Water that we will jointly fund temporary traffic signals. These will suspend the current eastbound priority on the bridge and even-out any queuing traffic, but are unlikely to eliminate the queues. As a consequence we may well see an increase the queue length for eastbound traffic, but we will continue to monitor the situation until the water main replacement work is complete by the end of May.

Kind Regards

Victoria Rutt

Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer 
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